



تعميم رقم (24) لسنة 2024 بشأن:

"استحداث متطلب جديد بعنوان " إصدار رسالة بعدم الممانعة من إلغاء إقامة الموظفين خارج الدولة Circular No. (24) of year 2024 regarding:

Implement a new requirement titled "No Objection letter for Residency Cancellation for employees outside the country"

Issue Date: 30/12/2024

To: Trakhees Customers

صدر بتاریخ: 2024/12/30 إلى: متعاملی تراخیص

متعاملينا الأعزاء،

Dear Customers,

According to this circular and based on the continuous cooperation between government entities in the Emirate, in order to facilitate procedures and improve the quality of services provided to customers, the Department of Planning and Development – Trakhees, Announces new requirement entitled "Issuing a no objection letter to cancel the residence of employees outside the country", which is now available through the online portal, in cooperation with the General Directorate of Residency and Foreigners Affairs Dubai.

Kindly be informed that the application for the service must be submitted first before proceeding with residency cancellation transaction for employees outside the UAE.

This circular is effective as of the date of its issuance.

We appreciate your constant cooperation with us and your efforts to serve the public interest and optimize the use of resources and infrastructure in the Dubai Emirate.

For any related queries and support, you may contact:

Email: <u>info@pcfc.ae</u>

Contact Centre: 800990

Licensing Department

Dept. of Planning & Development – Trakhees

Ports, Customs and Free Zone Corporation

بموجب هذا التعميم وبناءً على التعاون المستمر بين الجهات الحكومية في الإمارة، ولغايات تسهيل الإجراءات وتحسين جودة الخدمات المقدمة للمتعاملين، تعلن دائرة التخطيط والتطوير- تراخيص عن استحداث متطلب جديد بعنوان " إصدار رسالة بعدم الممانعة من إلغاء إقامة الموظفين خارج الدولة" المتاح الآن عبر البوابة الإلكترونية، وذلك بالتعاون مع الإدارة العامة للإقامة وشؤون الأجانب في دبي.

يُرجى العلم أنه يجب تقديم طلب الحصول على الخدمة أولاً قبل البدء في معاملة إلغاء الإقامة للموظفين خارج الدولة.

يُعمل بهذا التعميم اعتباراً من تاريخ إصداره. نقدر تعاونكم الدائم معنا ونثمن جهودكم لخدمة المصلحة العامة والاستغلال الأمثل للموارد والبنية التحتية بإمارة دبي.

> للدعم والاستفسارات عن الأمر، يمكنكم التواصل: البريد الإلكتروني: <u>info@pcfc.ae</u> مركز الاتصال: 800990

إدارة الترخيص دائرة التخطيط والتطوير– تراخيص مؤسسة الموانئ والجمارك والمنطقة الحرة